
The Secretary 
Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 

INQUIRY INTO ADDITIONAL WATER SUPPLIES FOR SOUTH EAST  
Queensland – Traveston Crossing Dam 

 
Submission in two parts: 

1. Endangered species – Spotted Tail Quoll. 
2. Government failure to respect Indigenous culture and lack of proper process for local residents of 

Mary Valley. 
None of this information has been released to the public. 

 
1. Endangered Species 
 
In 1997 a proposed tip or mega dump was proposed for the Maroochy Shire.  Residents of Belli formed a 
committee (BRAG – Belli Residents Action Group) to fight the dump.  I was elected chairman and asked 
to carry out certain undertakings.  One of these undertakings was to ask the Sunshine Coast Environment 
Council to undertake a field investigation for the proposed site.  This site is in Stage 2 of the proposed 
Traveston Dam.  A report was prepared by project officer Peter Sykes as per attachment.  In this report, 
paragraph 5 talks about a major corridor to the north west of Gheerulla State Forest in the south where 
there have been confirmed recent sightings of the Spotted Tail Quoll.  The Spotted Tail Quoll is an 
endangered species and anecdotal evidence suggests that they are in the Mary Valley area. 
 
We ask the Federal Minister for the Environment to conduct a scientific survey to establish the number of 
Spotted Tail Quolls.  The statement of corridors between Mothar Mountain and Gheerulla in the report 
and recent sightings raise the probability of Quolls using this corridor. 
 
2. Indigenous 
Whilst undertaking this report it was revealed by the owners that artefacts had been found on the site.  I 
then consulted a senior Indigenous woman on the Sunshine Coast who referred me to a person in the State 
Government (KM).  At an inspection with KM and Peter Sykes, KM stated that he had been shown the 
artefacts and given an explanation of the bora ring.  He decided that it would be important to involve local 
traditional owners to get an indication of any heritage value.  A senior elder of the Gubi Gubi Nation 
accompanied by KM and all generations of the owners of the property, an act of reconciliation took place 
whereupon it was agreed between the elders of the Gubi Gubi Nation and the extended family of the 
owners that 

1. Artefacts were to remain on site. 
2. The owners would look sympathetically at any request for use of the land in customs. 

 
Since the Traveston Dam was announced I have been in touch with the Premier and State Government 
Departments to remind them that they have known for 10 years that a sacred site exists in the Mary 
Valley but there was no consultation prior to the Traveston Dam announcement and the reassurances that 
I have been given over recent years I now feel were lies.  The Government is not sincere in its attempt to 
have full disclosure of all relevant community consultations. 
 
Deputy Premier Anna Bligh has said that she hopes the Federal Government does not use the 
Environment Act to hold up the process.  This coercion should not be allowed to circumvent either 
heritage or environmental concerns that people have raised.  If the government was sincere to get the 
community consultations it would not have bought properties for the Traveston Dam before properly 
finishing the consultation. 
 
Bob Borsellino, 80-82 Brown’s Road, Belli Park 4562.  



 



 




